

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region



Linda S. Adams
Acting Secretary for
Environmental Protection

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Edmund G. Brown Jr

March 10, 2011

Mr. Mark Moise Wastewater Treatment Supervisor City of Oxnard 6001 South Perkins Road Oxnard, CA 93033-9047

Dear Mr. Moise:

RESPONSE TO COMMENTS AND REVISED TENTATIVE ORDER NO. R4-2011-XXXX AMENDING WATER RECYCLING REQUIREMENTS (WRRs) AND WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (WDRs) IN ORDER NO. R4-2008-0083 FOR GROUNDWATER RECOVERY, ENHANCEMENT, AND TREATMENT PROGRAM – NONPOTABLE REUSE PHASE I PROJECT (FILE NO. 08-070) ISSUED TO CITY OF OXNARD

Regional Water Board staff have revised the tentative Order dated January 20, 2011, based on comments received by the comment deadline of February 28, 2011. All of comments have been responded and please see details in the attached "Response to Comments."

In accordance with the California Water Code, revised tentative WRRs and WDRs and Response to Comments have been prepared. A hard copy of the enclosed revised tentative Order and Response to Comments will be sent only to the City of Oxnard and commentors. However, these document are also available on the Regional Water Board's website for review at www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/.

This letter is also to inform you that the date of the April 7, 2011, Board Hearing in the previous January 26, 2011, letter has been **changed** from April 7, 2011 to **April 14**, 2011. The meeting is scheduled to begin at 9:00 a.m., at the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, Board Room, 700 North Alameda Street, Los Angeles, California. Please note the change in hearing date.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 576-6664, or Mr. Don Tsai at (213) 576-6665.

Sincerely,

Brandi Outwin-Beals, P.E., Chief Municipal Permitting Unit (NPDES)

Enclosures

cc: See Mailing List

MAILING LIST

Ms. Robyn Stuber, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX, Clean Water Act Standards and Permits (WTR-5)

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Mr. Russell M. Strach, Assistant Regional Administrator, Protected Resources Division, National Marine Fisheries Service, Sacramento

Mr. Rodney R. McInnis, Regional Administrator, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service, Long Beach

Mr. Chris Dellith, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Services

Ms. Jennifer Fordyce, State Water Resources Control Board, Office of Chief Counsel

Mr. Philip Isorena, State Water Resources Control Board

Ms. Betty Courtney, California Department of Fish and Game, Region 5

Department of Health Services, Environmental Management Branch

Mr. Richard A. Rojas, State Parks and Recreation

Ventura County Department of Public Works, Flood Control and Drainage

Ventura County Department of Environmental Health

Mr. David Beckman, Natural Resources Defense Council

Mr. Ron Bottorf, Friends of the Santa Clara River

Ms. Lynn Plambeck, Santa Clara Organization for Planning and the Environment

Mr. Steven R. Howard, United Water Conservation District

Dr. Mark Gold, Heal the Bay

Ms. Tatiana Gaur, Santa Monica BayKeeper

Ms. Vicki Clark, Environmental Defense Center

Mr. Jessie Altstatt, Santa Barbara ChannelKeeper

Mr. Paul Jenkin, Surfrider Foundation

California Environmental Protection Agency

Mr. Matti Waiya, Wishtoyo Foundation/Ventura CoastKeeper American Ocean Campaign Environmental Now Sierra Club Southern California Coastal Water Research Project Mr. Jae Kim, Tetra Tech Mr. Dave Panaro, Fox Canyon Groundwater Management Agent